

Larry Hogan, Governor · Boyd K. Rutherford, Lt. Governor · Dennis R. Schrader, Acting Secretary

February 9, 2021

The Honorable Shane E. Pendergrass Chair, House Health and Government Operations Committee 241 House Office Building Annapolis, MD 21401-1991

RE: House Bill 710 – Maryland Medical Assistance Programs – Dental Providers and Dental Students – Reimbursement – Letter of Information

Dear Chair Pendergrass and Committee Members:

The Department of Health is submitting this letter of information on HB 710 – Maryland Medical Assistance Programs – Dental Providers and Dental Students – Reimbursement.

HB 710 would require the Department to reimburse for dental services performed by a dental student under the supervision of a licensed dentist as a part of their school of dentistry educational requirements beginning on October 1, 2021.

The Department would like to clarify that the requirements mandated by HB 710 are already permitted under existing Medicaid policy. The Department already permits a licensed dentist registered as a Medicaid provider to bill for services performed by a dental student under their supervision. The Department notes that consistent with the bill's requirements, dental students may not register as a provider or bill for services independently of a licensed dentist participating with the Medicaid Program.

I hope this information is useful. If you would like to discuss this further, please do not hesitate to contact me at webster.ye@maryland.gov / (410) 260-3190 or Heather Shek, Deputy Director of Governmental Affairs at heather.shek@maryland.gov and at the same phone number.

Sincerely,

Webster Ye

Welster

Assistant Secretary, Health Policy